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Political Reform 

Too Many Chemists 
Spoil The Broth 

Faculty Position in Nigeria 

October 24, 1972 

John S. Saloma (Politics) is the author of a Boston Globe 
(October 8) article on "Aftermath of Conventions: Spirited 
Citizen Revolt." Professor Saloma says, "The old power 
structure of both major parties has begun to collapse and 
the one sure bet for 197 6 is that there will be even more 
far reaching change." He says the rules for the conven­
tions written in the hotel rooms in 1972 for both the 
Democrats and Republicans "contain an unprecedented 
mandate for party modernization that is now too late 
for anyone to stop. " 

Michael Jacobson, editor of Eater's Digest will speak 
on this subject at Science for Survival course October 
31 at 2 p.m., in the Main auditorium. Dr. Jacobson 
is co-director of the Center for Science in the Public 
Interest arid ~s concerned about addatives in food. 
While in Boston he will also give a paper before the 
Eastern Regional meeting of the Institute of Food Tech­
nologists. 

Faculty experienced in project analysis, with a back­
ground in agriculture, engineering, business, or other 
fields related to economic development, are invited to 
apply for a two-year appointment in Nigeria, beginning 
in the summer of 1973. 

The University will nominate to the Director of the 
Institute of Administration of the University of Ife, 
Nigeria, one or more candidates to succeed the Univer­
sity of Massachusetts faculty member now serving in 
Nigeria. Bio-data should be submitted to Dr. Barbara 
B. Burn, International Programs Office, Whitmore 
Administration Building, UMass-Amherst. 

A description of this project is available in the Public 
Relations Office, l-1221A. 



Telephones 

Elections 

Grant Development Projects 
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A couple of blocks up the street from 100 Arlington Street, 
Alexander Graham Bell invented the telephone. While 
it's untrue that the equipment at this campus is of that 
vintage, it is dated. It's dated to the time that the 
Boston Gas Company constructed the main building, and 
that wasn't yesterday. Our switchboard operators are 
the best in the city, but their equipment was not originally 
designed to cover the 10 or so buildings serviced by the 
switchboard. 

So-----to get the most out of your telephone service, 
for the entire university community, please do not make 
personal calls. The telephone service is for official 
university business. 

The elections of the eight student senators to the 
College I Executive Commission and the elghteen student 
senators to the -colle_ge II Senate will occur on Wednesday 
and Thursday, Dctober 25th and 26th, from 9 a.m. -
6 p.m. in the Main Lobby and Sawyer Lounge. Faculty 
and staff balloting for thelr representatives will also 
take place during that week. 

In efforts to better acquaint the candidates running from 
the colleges with their constituency, both Colleges have 
set aside today (October 24) as a day for the candidates 
for tne student seats in a college governance to make 
themselves known. 

College I has planned a "meet the candidates" in the 
Gold Room of the Salada Building at 12:30 p.m. 

College II has planned to have its student nominees 
on hand in the Main Lobby throughout the day (when 
not in classes) to meet with the members of their 
class and the student body at-large. 

UMass-Boston departments and activities during the 
current calendar year have applied for grants totalling 
$1,727,440 and have been approved for $1,406, 839. 

Among the funded projects are: 

Housing Impact Study 
Economic Intern Program 
Title I Columbia Point Field Office 
Leadership Training Seminars 
Urban Observatory Programs 
Survey Research Program 
Institute for Learning & Teaching 
Special Library Assistance 
Instructional Scientific Support 

Action 
E OC /Storefront 

Learning 
Upward Bound 
Veterans' Upward 

Bound 
Student Problem 

Center 

Next week a list of faculty sponsored research projects 
will be published. 
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eater Lectures 
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Undergraduates 

Full-time Students 
Full-time Equivalents 

Total Full-Time Equivalents 

Full-time Students 
Part-time Students 

Total 

.Class Levels 

Freshmen - Class of 76 
Sophomores - Class of 75 
Juniors - Class of 74 
Senior - Class of 73 
Non -class1fied 
Post-graduates 
Specials 

Total 

Graduate Studies 

English 
Mathematics 

Total 

Residence Data 

Massachusetts 
Other States 
Foreign 

Married Students 

Veterans 

Men 

2,857 
24 

2, 881 

2,857 
73 

2,930 

869 
713 
772 
503 

31 
20 
22 --

2, 930 

5 
13 

18 

2,825 
40 
29 

Women 

2, 561 
46 --

2,607 

2, 561 
139 --

2,700 

738 
628 
708 
487 

78 
17 
44 

2_, 700 

10 
4 

14 

2,644 
69 
23 

391 (13%) 496 (18%) 

758 (25%) 12 

Total 

5,418 
70 --

5,488 

5,418 
212 --

5,630 

l, 607 
l, 341 
1, 480 

990 
109 
37 
66 

5,630 

15 
17 

32 

5, 469 (97%) 
109 (1. 9%) 
52 (. 9%) 

887 (15%) 

770 (13%) 

Lorraine McGoldrick will be married to]. Marty Weimann, 
Saturday, October 28. She is one of the UMass-Boston 
pioneers who began service here at the Library in May, 1966. 
Since September, 1968, she has been with the Personnel Office. 
Next month she will begin duties in the Personnel Office at 
UMass-Amherst and will be handling some of the UMass-Boston 
personnel affairs there. Her colleagues tendered her a 
going-away party at Nick's and nearly 50 attended. Mildred 
Mitchell directed the social activities. 

Professor Louis Roberts has announced a three-part lecture 
series on "The Myth of Western Theatre: A Quest for the 
Center" which will be given by Visiting Lecturer in Theatre 
Arts Arthur Lithgow at 4:15 November l, 8 and 15. The 
lectures will be given in the Auditorium. They are open to 
the community. 



Theater Lectures 
(continued) 

Telephone Directory 

Computer Short Courses 
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Mr. Lithgow was educated at Antioch College and did graduate 
work 'in Playwriting and Theatre Production at Cornell Univer­
sity under Alexander Drummond. Lithgow returned to teach 
at Antioch where he established and directed the Antioch 
Shakespeare Festival. The performing arts festivals at 
Toledo, Akron and Cleveland were established by him before 
he went to Princeton, N.J. , as Executive Director of the 
McCarter Theatre at Princeton University. He also helped 
develop the off-Broadway Circle in the Square Theatre. 

Any office or individual on the campus who has not filled out 
a telephone directory information form and who wishes to be 
included in the telephone directory should contact Computer 
Facilities, extension 22, 224 immediately, to insure their 
inclusion in the directory. 

The Computer Facilities Department is considering offering 
a series of short courses throughout the year (probably 
in the late afternoon) dependent upon staff availability 
and general demand. Potential short course topics include: 
Introduction to UMass Time Sharing, Introduction to a 
Computer Language: e. g. BASIC, FORTRAN, or APL, 
Introduction to the Use of Available Statsitical Packages: 
e. g. 1130 Statistical System, SPSS (Statistical Package for 
the Social Sciences) and/or the BIOMED Statistical Package. 

Anyone interested is asked to pick up and complete registra­
tion forms and return to Computer Facilities in the baseme~ 
of Salada Building by November 1. 

A Time to Remember .... 
The People helped through 

the United Fund 

A Time to Remember To Return Your Pledge Card to Your Captain 

NAME 
ADDRESS 

In consideration of the needs and gifts of others, I hereby authorize 
my employer to deduct my FAIR SHARE pledge from my earnings. 

2. OR-I PLEDGE MY FAIR SHARE 

3. OR-I PLEDGE 1$ I per pay period 

4. OR-I PLEDGE ._I $--=c=:c:---' 
TOTAL 

- ---- - - Date ____ _ _ 

Signature 

Make checks payable to 

MASSACHUSffiS BAY UNITED FUND 
14 Somerset Street 

Boston, Mass. 02108 

TOTAL $ 
PLEDGE 

PAYMENT $ 
A IT ACHED 

BALANCE $ 
DUE 

' THANK YOU 

0 SEND STATEMENT 

0 QUARTERLY 

0 OR 

": .. 
N ... 
D 

"' 0 
0 
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